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Minutes of the Aldington and Bonnington Parish Council meeting held on 

Monday 10th July 2023 in Aldington Village Hall at 7:30pm. 

Present: Councillors; L Harman (Chairman), R Boulding, L Guy, H Stebbings and S 

Wagstaff. 

In attendance: Peter Setterfield PSLCC, Parish Clerk. 

Also present: 1 resident and Peter New (Neighbourhood Watch) 

1258. Apologies for absence: 

Councillors; P Hannabus, R Spicer and G Taylor. 

1259. Parish Council vacancy: 

One application had been received for the vacant seat representing Aldington Ward. 

Jessica Weatherall introduced herself to those present. 

Resolved to Co-opt Jessica Weatherall as representing Aldington Ward, 

declaration of acceptance of office and Disclosable Pecuniary Interest Forms 

completed. 

1260. Declarations of interest: 

There were no declarations of interest. 

1261. Public Participation Session: 

The hedge between the playing field and Goldwell Bungalows is overgrown and 

blocking the path. 

This will be cut back by the new handyman. 

1262. Neighbourhood Watch: 

Report attached. 

1263. Ashford Borough Councillor’s Report: 

• So, June was a month of settling into my new Cabinet role and we hit our first 
milestone and had our first Cabinet Meeting.  It was attended by most of the 
Labour and a significant number of the Conservative opposition. The discussions 
were robust, as many questions were asked.  Whilst it felt challenging, the 
questions actually led to a far more open and inclusive discussion of issues 
facing Ashford Borough Council, which is a good thing. I am certain that newly 
elected Members of the opposition groups left the Cabinet meeting much better 
informed than any opposition group has done in the past. 

• The Council completed the acquisition of Trafalgar House on 30 May. Trafalgar 
House is a building at the junction of the Lower High Street and Elwick Road. It 
comprises 30 x 1-bed flats and 3 x studio flats. It was a ‘permitted development 
rights’ development and is managed currently by a tenant – Paramount 
Independent Property Services (PIPS), who have a full repairs lease and will 
manage the building until December 2026. Currently there are around eight 
Temporary Accommodation placements in Trafalgar from Ashford Borough 
Council with others from other Local Authorities. The Council had to move 
quickly as Temporary Accommodation is in high demand and many London 
Boroughs are currently looking for opportunities in the south east as it is a far 
more cost-effective option. This can lead to people, often with complex 
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vulnerabilities, who are largely unsupported. Given the location of the building, it 
was important that the Council stepped in to manage the units and assist those 
placed in them more effectively. 

• From a Ward perspective, there are no new issues. I of course attended the 
recent Stone Street Green Solar consultation and the Council will join the Parish 
Council in putting in a response. 

 

1264. Minutes: 

The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 12th June 2023 were 

submitted, agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman. 

1265. Chairman’s Report: 

• Firstly, I’d like to extend the congratulations of us all to Cllr. Hannabus and 
Victoria on their marriage on Saturday 8th July.  It was an honour to be invited to 
the ceremony and celebration.  A wonderful event it was too.   

• It was sad to hear of the imminent departure of our Walnut Tree Landlady. We 
thank Karen very much for her long service to the village  I would like to suggest 
that PC makes contact with Shepherd Neame, given the Community Asset 
status of the Pub.  I very much hope that a new proprietor is forthcoming. 

• Whilst we love our pub, the Ransley event held at there on Sat 8th July elicited a 
letter of complaint from an adjoining neighbour to the clerk.  At the end of this 
Report I request the Clerk to update us with his likely response and request that 
he replies on behalf of the PC. 

• Last week we hosted CPRE Kent in this Hall to talk about their Lift it Up 
Campaign to focus government attention on the potential for rooftop solar to 
make a significant contribution to our national renewable energy targets.  The 
event was attended by about 40 people. Thank you to those Councillors that 
supported the event.  This is a national campaign that we can get behind and 
that is very relevant to our own concerns about the use of large swathes of 
agricultural land for solar generation. 

• The Village Fete is obviously taking up a lot of our time at present.  I’d like to 
thank Christi Stebbings for stepping forward to help with the organisation and 
administration, which is a huge task that has to be done behind the scenes to 
make events happen.  

 

1266. Stonestreet Green Solar: 

Discussion took place regarding the recent consultation undertaken by Evolution 

Power and the quality of their updates to the proposal being printed in the same 

format as the proposal causing confusion when side by side. 

The information events were not long enough and precluded anyone who works 

outside of the Parish attending. 

The comments previously submitted are still relevant and will be resubmitted. 

1267. Finance: 

Schedule of payments: 
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Chq No Payee Purpose Amount 

1828 Kompan Ltd Zipwire at Meadows £16,975.76 

1829 Harmer & Sons Grounds maintenance £990.00 

1830 Aldington Village Hall Room hire £112.50 

1831 & 
1832 

Staff costs  £2,318.10 

1833 Precious moments parties 
& events 

Village fete £549.00 

1834 SLCC Annual subscription £188.16 

1835 & 
1836 

Transfer to Unity Bank  £30,000.00 

1837 & 
1838 

L Harman Reimbursement village 
fete 

£148.40 

 

Resolved: 

1. To receive and authorise the payment of the items of expenditure in the 

schedule. 

2. To authorise the transfer of £51,000.00 from deposit account to current 

account. 

3. To authorise the transfer of £30,000 to the unity Trust Bank Account. 

 

1268. Planning Committee: 

Councillor Wagstaff outlined the two planning applications considered by the 

committee and the decisions reached. 

1269. Quarry Field, Quarry Wood and Pond: 

A review of the area is to be undertaken to increase the biodiversity and reduce the 

level of reeds/weeds in the pond. 

1270. Neighbourhood Plan: 

The regulation 14 consultation has now closed and the feedback will now be 

analysed, some of which has been negative. 

1271. Aldington Meadows Recreation Area: 

The Zipwire has now been installed and has passed its safety inspection. 

1272. Events Committee: 

The Village fete is being held on Saturday 15th July. It has been difficult to book stalls 

and entertainment this year as it is a popular weekend. It was agreed that next year 

the fete would revert to the August Bank Holiday weekend. 

1273. Business Plan: 

Following discussion an outline of topics was agreed for inclusion in the business 

plan which will be considered at the next meeting of the Parish Council. 

1274. Items for information: 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9:30pm 
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REPORT TO ALDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL JULY 2023. 

I will make a short verbal update on crime matters but my main report is to 

ensure the council are fully aware of the new Kent Police model for how Kent 

Police will be policing the County of Kent and all respective communities from 

July 2023. 

My duty to you I feel is give councillors a good insight to how Kent Police (at 

Ashford) intend to police area going forwards and allow you to formulate 

questions and or concerns. 

I feel it is essential that we manage public expectations in these early months. 

 

Crimes 

I have put out warnings and appeals following a series of thefts from sheds in 

BILSINGTON and ALDINGTON. 

Roman Road had several victims, and I am awaiting the full number of reports. 

Sadly, the area where we are constantly vulnerable is as follows. 

VEHICLES, SHEDS, GARAGES, BARNS, STABLES, and any form of external 

storage. 
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SAXON SHORE and other areas have been allocated Natalie Faiers. I have 

worked with Natalie before, and I will make every effort to support her going 

forwards. A glance at the size of the areas shows the task in hand for the 

officer. 

 

I have already introduced Natalie to some of the key players in Aldington 

including the Chair of the council at the excellent Community Hub Coffee and 

Cake Wednesday morning. 
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Within the Ashford District there is the following model, and below is the mail I 

received on the matter. 

I have put together below. 
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1. Email sent to me from CSU naming the 3 key components. 

2. Areas covered by PC FAIERS. 

3. Crime Commissioner report on new police model. 

 

 

 

 

 

EMAIL SENT TO ME BY CSU INSPECTOR SIMON JOHNSON 

 

 

 

 

 



750 
 

 

 



751 
 

 



752 
 

 



753 
 

 



754 
 

 



755 
 

 



756 
 

 



757 
 

 

 

 

 

 

In very simple plain English P.C. Natalie Faiers has an enormous area to cover 

and will require all of our support. This police model will take time to bed in, 

and Ashford Police are not at full establishment at the time of writing my 

report. We may need to manage public expectations during these early months 

and maybe even the remainder of 2023. Our work together on Crime and Safety 

of our residents has never been needed more. The work together we have 

carried out with Neighbourhood Watch in Aldington and indeed Saxon Shore 

will stand us in very good shape, but we cannot standstill we need to push on 

and develop still further. 
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As always. I conclude by thanking you all for your continued support with my 

work and for me personally and I know Natalie can count on the same. 

Regards 

Peter 

 

Peter New. 

91725.  Kent Police Volunteer & Community neighbourhood Watch 

 


